
LANDFILL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

December 7th, 2021 

4:45 P.M. 

 

Present:  Nathan Pilgreen, Brenda Abercrombie, DeWayne Ramsey and Ben Bridges.   

Also present:  Johnny Buckley, L.W. Nolan, Tammy Ramsey and Scottie Shreve.     

 

Mr. Pilgreen called the meeting to order.  Mr. Ramsey led the group in prayer.   

 

Motion Mr. Bridges, seconded by Mr. Ramsey and declared adopted by unanimous vote to 

approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Ramsey, seconded by Mr. Bridges to approve the minutes of the November 2nd, 

2021 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Motion Mrs. Abercrombie, seconded by Mr. Ramsey to recommend to the full jury to 

approve Change Order No. 3 for the Sediment Removal and Disposal from Detention Pond 

No. 1 in the decreased amount of -$7,670.40.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

A brief discussion was held regarding a GPS device in the new D-6 at the Landfill.  Mr. Bridges 

reported that a representative from Sitech was scheduled to give a presentation and was unable to 

attend.  The GPS device can be added to the D-6 for approximately $40,000.  The only issue 

with this is that it will be confined to that machine only.  Compaction rates are important because 

it will help save air space.  In order to save space at the Landfill, the operator should make five 

(5) passes over the garbage.  If the GPS device was installed on the D-6 then the operator would 

be able to tell where to push the trash for the best compaction.  There are areas in the Landfill 

that aren’t being utilized because the equipment does not have the necessary tools.  The device 

would come with a screen that would allow the operator to see exactly what areas the trash 

should be pushed too.  The newer systems are operator friendly.  No action taken.   

 

Public Works Director, Scottie Shreve – Mr. Shreve addressed the committee regarding: 

 

• Leasing front loading garbage trucks 

• Transfer stations 

• Holiday pickup schedule 

• Several trash trucks being down 

• Routes 

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Pilgreen declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mr. Bridges and duly seconded by Mrs. Abercrombie 

on this the 7th day of December, 2021.     

 

Mr. Pilgreen, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


